
 

News from the Principal 

Newsletter   # 4               22 March 2023  

St Mary’s Primary School 
W e  a s p i r e ,  w e  i n c l u d e ,  w e  a c h i e v e .  

Dear Families,  

l

St Mary's School acknowledges the Australian Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples as the first 
inhabitants of the nation and the traditional  custodians of the lands where we live, learn and work. 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the 
success of our Whole School Athletics Day.       
Special thanks to Mr Nic, Mr Flynn-French and 
Ms Monea who worked tirelessly to ensure all 
aspects of the day were planned and implement-
ed so well. Congratulations to the winning team 
Mannix (Red), on scoring the highest points. 
There were many outstanding performances on 
the day and we look forward to many of the 
students representing our school in the next 
stage.  

This Thursday, Bishop Martin Ashe will celebrate 
the Confirmation Mass with Fr Jim Clarke, our 
parish priest as co-celebrant. We pray for all our 
candidates, that they will be sealed with the gifts 
of the Holy Spirit and use the fruits of the Holy 
Spirit to live as faith-filled people. 

A reminder that to strengthen the connection 
that our dads have in our school community, St 
Mary’s School is providing an opportunity for 
them to meet and connect in an online forum, 
hosted by Sam from All-Time Dads (ATD). The 
cost for each dad will be $20. This subsidised 
cost is to encourage all our school dads to           
participate. It is hoped that all participating dads 
will then have a common and strengthened bond 
in our school community and additional social 
events can be organised at a school community 
level. Dads, please read the information on page 
7, and register and attend, if possible. 

News Corp has launched its ‘Australia’s Best 
Teachers’ campaign and Melbourne Archdiocese 
Catholic Schools (MACS) is a major partner.        
Australia’s Best Teachers aims to recognise the 
wonderful work of those in the profession by 
celebrating our most inspirational and innovative 
educators. The campaign calls on Australians to 
nominate the great teachers who have, and have 
had, an incredible impact on our students and all 
of our lives. A panel of expert judges will then 
select and announce the top 50 teachers on 
Saturday 6 May 2023. We have some great 
teachers at St Mary’s School and I would like to 

encourage the entire school community to       
contribute nominations here.  

All families will have received information about 
the Enhancing Catholic Identity Surveys. The 
data from this survey will assist in preparing for 
our School Review. If you have not done so     
already, please take the opportunity to complete 
it as soon as possible. The survey will close on 
Thursday 6 April. 

Thank you to Greg from East Fruit Market who is 
once again, generously providing all our students 
with Fresh Fruit, free of charge, once per term. 
Our first ‘Fresh Fruit Friday’ is this Friday, 24 
March. Thank you to Elyssa Kurelja from the 
P&FA for coordinating this event.  

Finally, I hope everyone who is able to attend the 
Parents and Friend’s event this Friday evening 
and enjoy the opportunity to socialise.  

Kind Regards, Annice Lappin 

Upcoming Dates in 2023 

 
TERM 1  
Week 9 
Thursday 23 March 
SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION 
5:00 pm, St Mary’s Basilica 
 
Friday 24 March 
FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY  
P&FA Parents’ Welcome Night, BEAV’S Bar 
 
Week 10 
Monday 27 March: STUDENT FREE DAY 
Parent & Teacher Chats, 12:30—5:00 pm 
 
Wednesday 29 March 
School Dads event via Zoom, 7:00-8:00 pm 
 
Thursday 30 March 
PFA Lunch Order Day: Bakery Items 
 
Friday 31 March 
Foundation 2024 Enrolments Close 
 
Week 11 
Monday 3 April 
Years 3-6 Cross Country, details TBA 
 
Thursday 6 April 
Last day of Term 1 
12:30 pm Holy Week Liturgy (Foundation) 
Gates open 12:25 pm 
EASTER RAFFLE DRAW 
1:00 pm Dismissal 
 

TERM 2  
Week 1 
Monday 24 April 
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY; Staff Professional 
Learning  
Tuesday 25 April 
ANZAC DAY Public Holiday 
Wednesday 26 April 
Students Commence Term 2; 8:50 am 

2023 Family 

Handbook 
Scan the QR 

Code or        

follow the link 

2023 Staff 

Email List 
Scan the QR 

Code or        

follow the link 

 

https://www.heraldsun.com.au/news/australias-best-teachers-news-corp-series-to-recognise-inspirational-teachers/news-story/7f3b0ccc1f8c2bdf4a7c56814c56b995
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Hl4x3c2Q3b2eJpwoUIfmVxm5Cms_B5YEndL9Sgjm668/edit?usp=sharing
https://c5bc7412-08b8-4986-8b7b-b5530e69468f.filesusr.com/ugd/e688d4_b67a72b791754b939db5754219c28be3.pdf
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WEEK 2 News from the Deputy Principal 

Dear Families, 

 

We are in the final days of the 2023 NAPLAN assessment period for Years 3 and 5.  

Whilst we began the year encountering some technical issues involving our school’s phone system, wifi, printers 
and server, I am happy to report there have not been any technical disruptions for each test day.  

All students competently navigated the online platform and engaged in the assessment material with  confidence. 
Thank you to the Years 3-6 team for the calm and positive way each NAPLAN assessment was administered. This 
certainly was of great support to our students.  

Now that the NAPLAN assessment period is held in March rather than in May, we are hopeful to receive our school’s data set much 
earlier in the school year. Although NAPLAN is only one measure of student and school achievement, the earlier release of data will 
allow us to act on our results and make adjustments to our curriculum design in a much more timely manner.  

 

 
 
 
Next Monday 27 March, is a scheduled School Closure Day for St Mary’s School. This being the first school closure for the 2023 school 
year, we thank you for the arrangements individual families make to allow for days such as these to proceed. 

On this day, we will be facilitating Parent & Teacher Conversations from 12:30pm - 5:00pm. Important reminders include; 

• These conversations will be held onsite and in your child’s learning space.  

• Meeting times are arranged in 10 minute (Years 1-6) or 15 minutes (Foundation) blocks.  

• Your child/ren do not attend this meeting time. 

• Please access the school’s grounds via the Front Gate. It will be open from 12:25pm to 5:00pm.  
 
Bookings via the School Interviews platform close this Friday.  
 
 
 
 

 

 

Cari Saluti,  Marie Monea 

 

FOUNDATION 
Click here or visit 

www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the 
event code:  

b8um3  

YEAR 1—YEAR 6 
Click here or visit 

www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the 
event code:  

7at9f  

Lastly, if you have not already done so, you are encouraged to access your child’s SeeSaw Journal. For this 
year, SeeSaw Journals will be updated with four posts per school term. Each term, SeeSaw Journals will 
showcase;  

• One post for each curriculum area - Reading, Writing and Mathematics, providing you with an 
 achievement progress snapshot in the work sample’s curriculum area.  

• One ‘Windows into Learning’ post, with all other school and year level specific events                 
 communicated in the school’s social media pages. 
 

Some helpful ways to engage with your child’s SeeSaw Journal include;  

• using the SeeSaw post as a conversation starter with your child/ren at home. 

• tapping   to like posts and to show students that the posts have been seen. 

• leaving a personalised comment that is positive and respectful.  
 

Please make contact with your child’s classroom teacher if you have any Seesaw Journal related questions. 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/b8um3
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/7at9f
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
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The talent at St Mary’s 

School is strong!  

Week 9 Thursday 23/3 Sacrament of Confirmation; 5:00pm at St Mary’s Basilica.   PSG Meetings 

Friday 24/3 NAPLAN (Years 3&5) Concludes.   Parents’ and Friends Welcome Night.  FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY 

Week 10 Monday 27/3 Student Free Day: Parent & Teacher Chats from 12:30pm-5:00pm 

Tuesday 28/3 School (2024 Enrolments) Tour; 9:30am 

Thursday 30/3 Lunch Order Day - Pies  

Friday 31/3 2024 Foundation Enrolments Close 

Week 11 Monday 3/4 Years 3-6 Cross Country - Eastern Park 

Thursday 6/4 12:30pm Holy Week Liturgy (Foundation). Parish and Front Gates open at 12:25pm 

Thursday 6/4 End of Term 1. Students dismissed at 1:00pm.  PFA EASTER RAFFLE DRAW 

TERM 1 KEY DATES 

Page 3 

TERM 2 KEY DATES  

Week 1 
 

Monday 24/4 School Closure Day:  Staff Professional Learning 

Tuesday 25/4 Public Holiday: ANZAC Day 

Wednesday 26/4 Students commence Term 2, 8:50 am 

Week 2 Monday 1/5 3:00pm School Assembly (5/6 Emerald). Parish and Front Gates open at 2:55pm 

Friday 5/5 Mother’s Day Breakfast; 8:15 am 

Week 4 Monday 15/5 3:00pm School Assembly (3/4 Garnet). Parish and Front Gates open at 2:55pm 

Week 6 Monday 29/5 3:00pm School Assembly (1/2 Crystal). Parish and Front Gates open at 2:55pm 

Week 7 Friday 9/6 School Closure Day: Staff Professional Learning 

Week 8 Monday 12/6 Public Holiday:  King’s Birthday 

School Athletics Day, congratulations to the overall winners, MANNIX HOUSE. 
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WEEK 2 Project Compassion 

Fourth Week of Lent   
This week through Project Compassion we learn about Thu, 
who lives in Vietnam. When Thu was 12 years old, he 
stepped on an unexploded land mine and lost his leg.  

Living with a disability in rural Vietnam presented many 
challenges for Thu, who worked mainly as a rice farmer. 
Thu also took on the role of caring for his wife, Linh, after 
she suffered a stroke. 

Determined to turn their lives around, Thu and Linh joined 
the Empowerment of People with Disabilities program, run 
by Caritas Australia’s local partner in Vietnam, the Centre 
for Sustainable Rural Development (SRD).     

For Thu, the greatest impact the program has had is      
enabling the change in Linh’s physical and mental wellbe-
ing. With the support of a physiotherapist, Linh can now 
walk short distances with the aid of a walking stick.   

Watch a short film about Thu’s story here.  

Please support Project Compassion:  

www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion  

Project Compassion boxes sent home with students         

recently, can be returned to the school early in Term 2. 

Thank you for your support. 

Our annual school photos have been taken and are now ready 
to order. 

Arthur Reed Photos uses an online ordering system where you 
can view your photos prior to ordering. 

On photo day all students received a flyer which includes a 
code unique to them. 

You will require this 2023 code to register online and view your 
photos. 

If you have already registered, you will receive an email or SMS 
from Arthur Reed Photos with a link to view your photos. 

If you have not yet registered, please go 
to order.arphotos.com.au and enter your code to complete your 
order. 

If you have misplaced your registration code, please contact the 
Arthur Reed Photos customer service team directly on 5243 
4390 (option 1) or customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

Please note that you will need to register online with your 2023 
photo code to gain access to this year’s images. 

All photo packages will be sent directly to your nominated ad-
dress, so please ensure that you enter the correct details and 
nominated shipping address upon checkout. 

If you require any assistance ordering your photos, please con-
tact Arthur Reed Photos directly on 5243 4390 (option 1) or 
email customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

School Photos are 

ready to order 

https://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion/thu-story-video/
http://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion
https://order.arphotos.com.au/
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
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Purchase tickets 

Parents & Friend’s Association 

PFA Term 1 Lunch Order Day 
Routley’s Bakery Items 

THURSDAY 30 MARCH 
 

Reminder orders and payment are due by 

THURSDAY 23 MARCH, via Operoo form. 

PFA FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY 
24 March 

 

Thank you to East Fruit Market. 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/CGVSD
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WEEK 2 

 

 

Procedure for late pickup of               

students, after 3:35pm 
After school, all school gates are supervised by 
staff until 3:35 pm.  Families are required to 
contact the school if unexpectedly delayed.  Any 
student remaining after 3:35 pm without any 
contact received from the family, will be escort-
ed to the Fish Bowl for supervision. 
A late fee will be incurred of $1.00 per minute 
until 4:00 pm and $5.00 per minute until        
collection after 4:00 pm. 

School Assemblies 
This year, we are returning to whole School                   
Assemblies.  
Four assemblies will be scheduled throughout 
the term, with a class from each year level       
cohort responsible for showcasing their             
learning. Families can access the school’s atrium 
via the Front or Parish Gates, which will open 5 
minutes prior to the assembly’s start time. The 
administration area is not used as an access 
point to the atrium at this time.. 

Late Arrivals/Early Pick Ups 
Late arrivals (after 8:58 am) and early depar-
tures (before 3:20 pm) are coordinated at the 
school’s administration office.     
Parents/Guardians are required to use the 
school’s VPASS QR code to sign in or out, via 
the IPad or mobile phone. 

Bell Times 
8:30am - 8:50am  Gates open at 8:30am  
Students enter learning spaces at 8:50am 
8:58am-11:30am  Learning Session 1   
9:00am   Morning Attendance Roll 
11:30am-11:40am  Supervised Eating Time  
11:40am-12:10pm  Play Break 1 
12:10pm -1:50pm  Learning Session 2   
1:50pm-2:00pm  Supervised Eating Time 
1:58pm   Afternoon Attendance Roll  
2:00pm-2:30pm  Play Break 2 
2:30pm-3:20pm  Learning Session 3 
3:20pm-3:35pm  Gates open at 3:20pm  

Parent request for archived student 

information 
If you require any archived information including 
enrolment information, NAPLAN results or past 
student reports, please email you request to:         
admin@smgeelong.catholic.edu.au and send $5 
cash in a clearly marked envelope for each        
document required. Please be mindful that some 
of these documents will take some time to 
source and can not be provided immediately. 

SCHOOL REMINDERS 

Foundation 2024 

Enrolment School 

Tour Dates 
 

Tuesday 28 March 

9:30 to 10:30 am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Foundation 2024         

Applications for            

Enrolment close at 

4:00 pm, Friday 31 

March, 2023. 
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Invitation For St Mary’s School Dads 

REGISTER NOW 

‘King of the Morning’ (KOM) 21 Day Challenge 

https://www.alltimedads.com/offers/2cE9zkPK/checkout
https://www.alltimedads.com/kom-webinar
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WEEK 2 Chess for Schools at St Mary’s School 

https://chessforschools.com.au/ 

https://chessforschools.com.au/ 

https://chessforschools.com.au/
https://chessforschools.com.au/


 

 

Jack Flynn-French  
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Community News 
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WEEK 2 Community News 



 

 

Jack Flynn-French  
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Community News 

Visit SHC:  2023 Discovery Day 

Explore life at Sacred Heart College 
Sacred Heart College will be hosting our annual Discovery Day on Friday 24 March 2023. The event provides an opportunity for          
prospective families to visit the school and experience learning in action at SHC.  With the option to attend either a morning session or 
an afternoon session, all young visitors are encouraged to use their Discovery Day College Map (provided on arrival) to explore the 
school areas and activities that spark their interest the most. 
Families will have an opportunity to meet Principal Anna Negro and College leadership staff, and pose any questions to staff House 
Leaders and student leaders. 
Book your spot for Discovery Day via our website here: https://www.shcgeelong.catholic.edu.au/college-tours 

https://www.shcgeelong.catholic.edu.au/college-tours


 

 

Jack Flynn-French  
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St Mary’s School, Geelong 
www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au 

 
T: 5229 9453 

 
Newsletter # 4 

Term 1—Week  9 
 

St Mary’s Primary School  

 

 

 
Facebook: 
@St.Mary’sPrimaryGeelong 
 

Instagram: 
stmarys_ps_geelong 
Twitter: 
@StMarysPS3220 
School Website: 
www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au 
Parent Portal password - 

mary175 

 
 

 

 

Community News 

2023 Family Handbook 
Scan the QR Code or       

follow the link 

2023 School Dates 
Scan the QR Code or        

follow the link 

2023 Staff Email List 
Scan the QR Code or        

follow the link 

http://www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/St.MarysPrimaryGeelong
https://www.smgeelong.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/St.MarysPrimaryGeelong
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Hl4x3c2Q3b2eJpwoUIfmVxm5Cms_B5YEndL9Sgjm668/edit?usp=sharing
https://c5bc7412-08b8-4986-8b7b-b5530e69468f.filesusr.com/ugd/e688d4_f67312f9c6164b1aa7f4e4f31180ac25.pdf
https://c5bc7412-08b8-4986-8b7b-b5530e69468f.filesusr.com/ugd/e688d4_b67a72b791754b939db5754219c28be3.pdf

